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Save the Date!

Celebrate 40 Years of the

Goulburn Valley Pregnancy and Family Support Service

at a fundraising garden party
by the Sevens Creeks, Shepparton

**%25 October 2015%**

From the CEO

Last newsletter, | wrote to you about our operations in
Moonee Valley. This time, it gives me great pleasure to
update you about Shepparton operations, which are also
ably managed by a wonderful team of staff and volun-
teers.

When we held an open day at our new office at 15A St
Andrews Road, Shepparton in October of 2014, | said how
‘excited’ we were about a boost of funding to help us re-
vitalize our volunteering and in turn our service. That
wasn’t quite true. We were actually ‘nervous’. We had just
received support from the lan Potter Foundation and the
Helen Macpherson Smith Trust to engage a volunteer co-
ordinator to reinvigorate our services. Today, | tell you
honestly that we are very ‘proud’.

Why are we proud? We have gone from being open only a
couple of mornings per week to now being open five days
per week. We have increased our number of volunteers.
And we are helping more families in the Goulburn Valley;
our client numbers have doubled. Our services in
Shepparton include:

o Offering new and pre-loved baby maternity goods, for
which we get help from many donors including the
much appreciated Love to Sew team, who prepare re-
markable packs of goods for an expectant mum to
take to hospital with her.

Volunteering?

We are always looking for new volunteers at all three of our offices.

To express interest in
volunteering in Melbourne,
please contact:

Glenda Rumble
03 9361 7000
grumble@caroline.org.au

To express interest in
volunteering in Shepparton,
please contact:

Aneta Moody
03 5821 0826
gv@caroline.org.au

This year we have also seen an increase in donations
from community organizations and donors of quality
baby equipment and clothing for our children aged 0-
6 years. Much of our voluntary work involves sorting,
storage and giving out of the much needed pre-loved
items. As the families increase, the demand expands
for all material aid including emergency formula and
nappy supplies.

e We also offer a supportive and listening ear. We help
new families learn about what services are available for
them.

While many of our families are facing concerns about
parenting and financial issues, our data suggests their
next top issues are risk of homelessness, family vio-
lence, and mental health concerns. These issues are at
times intertwined. Some are simply struggling with
being expectant or new mums. We offer what many of
them need, some practical support.

While this special project has been underway, we have
also established a partnership with Perinatal Emotional
Health Service to deliver a program called “Circle of Secu-
rity”. This 8-week program aimed at supporting families
with babies and young children, is a relationship based
early intervention program designed to enhance attach-
ment security between parents and children. We are look-
ing forward to this and other exciting developments in
service provision in Shepparton.

We have highlighted a few of our volun-
teers and the project overleaf.

The Goulburn Valley Pregnancy and
Family Support Service is celebrating 40
years of serving the expectant and new
mothers of our community of Sheppar-
ton and | hope you will join us at a
fundraising garden party later this year.

In the spirit of Caroline Chisholm,

N

Helen Cooney
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Contact us ...

1 Darebin Place
Caroline Springs 3023
T: 03 9361 7000

F: 03 9361 7099

Save the Date!

Our 46th Annual General Meeting
will be held at 7.30pm on
Tuesday, 6 October, 2015 at
1 Darebin Place, Caroline Springs

RSVP secretary@caroline.org.au

Spotlight on... Goulburn Valley Volunteering

Aneta Moody started as our Volunteer
Coordinator in Jan 2015 with thanks
to a special project funded by grants
from The lan Potter Foundation and
the Helen McPherson Smith Trust.
The project is aimed at increasing
support for pregnancy.

Our volunteer project has a very spe-
cific aim—by increasing the number
and youth of our volunteers and being
consistently open (from 12hrs p/
week over four days to 27.5hrs p/
week over five days), we will increase
the number of expectant and news
mum that we help.

In June 2015, we checked to see if our
goals are being met, and they are! 6
additional (including 4 who are
young!) volunteers have joined us. We
are now open 10am and 1pm each
weekdays. Most excitingly, client
numbers have more than doubled
from averaging 20 to over 50 per
month.

Volunteers were thanked for their
service at a morning tea on Friday 15
May. The thanks came from the pub-
lic, and also the Society’s CEO, Helen
Cooney; Suzanna Sheed, Member for
Shepparton; Wendy Lovell, Member
for Northern Victoria; and the Rotary
Club of Shepparton’s President and
Secretary, April Halliday and Jenny
Sim.

We thanked Angelo Tricarico who
joined us in February bringing won-

12 Shuter Street
Moonee Ponds 3039
T: 03 9361 7000
F: 03 9326 1045

E: secretary@caroline.org.au
W: www.caroline.org.au

derful handyman skills. He made two
tables for us to use for sorting baby
clothes. He also picks special dona-
tions and delivers them to clients.
Angelo does safety checks on equip-
ment for clients and is a handy person
for our maintenance too!

We also thanked 20 year old, Skye
who joined us in March. Skye works
12 hours per week. She assists us
with both new and pre-loved baby
and maternity goods and offering a
listening ear to new mums. Skye has
a Certificate Il in Child Care and has
extensive experience in caring for
children. Skye brings to the team a
genuine appreciation for life as a
young woman in Shepparton. Skye is
a delight and helps us stay open for
clients four days per week with her
volunteering.

In addition to direct volunteering
benefits, the project has resulted in a
significant increase in monetary and
material aid donations. Having Aneta
speak publicly about our work has
raised the profile of the service.

Recruitment and retention of volun-

teers remains Aneta's irimari focus

15A St Andrews Road
Shepparton 3630
T: 5821 0826



